Scotland Island Residents Association Meeting 9 May 2019

Traffic Management Plan and Road Improvements

Discussed road maintenance and a request for a rolling 4-year plan of scheduled maintenance
including drainage works. Need to work with SIRA so that they can communicate to residents what
work is scheduled and the timeframes for completing this work.

SIRA raised the need for a regularly scheduled maintenance program (clearing pits/drainage, fixing
potholes etc.) rather than reactive CRMs. This should provide better outcomes through
coordinated programming.

Wastewater Feasibility Study discussed the work underway for the provision of water and
wastewater services to Scotland Island. SIRA advised that Council could make some
improvements to our consultation concerning this study.

Church Point Stage 3 request from SIRA to continue to communicate any future works on Church
Point. The formation of a working group has proved successful in the past and SIRA would like
Council to consider this for any future stages of work.

The Church Point Waterfront and Pasadena could do with better management of these locations.

Annual Parking and Mooring Fees advised the CPI increases on top of rates is making it
unaffordable for residents of Scotland Island, especially those lower income key workers like
nurses and teachers. Requested that Council consider the possibility of either capping fees or
packaging mooring and parking fees so that they are more affordable.

Catherine Park SIRA mentioned a few issues with the park including:

Request to install picnic tables and chairs in the park

restoring the playing fields

parking issues with golf buggies

sediment run-off during storm events

Advised that the monthly cleaning of BBQ and mowing the park is working well.

SIRA provided a document on the current issues affecting Scotland Island and its residents.
Discussed linking SIRA’s vision to Councils. Looking to the future SIRA would like to work with
council to develop and implement a road management plan. Understanding the long-term budget
allocation for Scotland Island will also help to plan regular maintenance as well as capital projects.



